
UP COMING EVENTS –2009 
 
 

WEB SITE – GTOACO.COM 
 

ALL MEETINGS START AT 7:00PM UNLESS NOTED 
         
 
FEBRUARY 8TH, 2009    GTOACO ANNUAL SWAP MEET 
       HAYDOCY 3985 W BROAD ST 
       COLUMBUS OH  ALL DAY 
 
FEBRUARY 11TH, 2009    REGULAR MEETING 
       HAYDOCY AUTOMOTIVE 
       9852 WEST BROAD ST 
       COLUMBUS OHIO 7:00PM 
       MEET TO EAT AT ROOSTERS 
       W BROAD ST BETWEEN 5&5:30 
 
FEBRUARY 21ST, 2009    HOLIDAY PARTY AT THE  
       PARTY HOUSE. LONNIE & 
       LYNNE MCLAUGHLIN 6:00PM 
 
MARCH 11TH, 2009     REGULAR MEETING 
       HAYDOCY AUTOMOTIVE 
       9852 WEST BROAD ST 
       COLUMBUS OHIO 7:00PM 
       MEET TO EAT AT ROOSTERS 
     
 

                                                 2008/2009 OFFICERS 
 

PRESIDENT:    JIM EVANS   740-927-5302 
 
VICE PRESIDENT:   KEVIN LANDIS  740-490-7185 
 
TREASURER:   MIKE SHOCKLEY  614-781-0185 
 
SECRETARY:   DONNA LANDIS  740-852-1742 
 
 

2008/2009 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

              TONI BOYLE, RON COZZO, BRENDA FERGUSON 



 
 
 
 

The last three months have seen members loose family 
members. 

 
May each special memory shine in your heart and bring 

you peace. 
 

Sympathy to - 
 

Rick & Barb Farrell – Barb’s mother 
 

Calvin & Brenda Ferguson – Brenda’s Father 
 

To the family of member Bill White -  Member 
 

Donna, Ron & Kevin Landis – Donna’s Mother 
 

Jim & Diane Evans – Diane’s Mother 
 

Doug & Toni Boyle – Toni’s Mother 
 

To the family of Nick Anspach – Founding Club Member 



    
The Party House has returnedThe Party House has returnedThe Party House has returnedThe Party House has returned    

    
Annual Holiday PartyAnnual Holiday PartyAnnual Holiday PartyAnnual Holiday Party    

    
Saturday February 21Saturday February 21Saturday February 21Saturday February 21stststst, 2009, 2009, 2009, 2009    

    
6:00 PM6:00 PM6:00 PM6:00 PM    

    
Lonnie & Lynne McLaughlinLonnie & Lynne McLaughlinLonnie & Lynne McLaughlinLonnie & Lynne McLaughlin    

    
7177 Dublin Rd.7177 Dublin Rd.7177 Dublin Rd.7177 Dublin Rd.    

    
Dublin, Ohio Dublin, Ohio Dublin, Ohio Dublin, Ohio     

    
614614614614----327327327327----8825882588258825    

    
lynnemcl@aol.comlynnemcl@aol.comlynnemcl@aol.comlynnemcl@aol.com    

    
Food is being cateredFood is being cateredFood is being cateredFood is being catered    

    
    Deserts Deserts Deserts Deserts & drinks furnished& drinks furnished& drinks furnished& drinks furnished    

    
Rsvp by February 13Rsvp by February 13Rsvp by February 13Rsvp by February 13thththth, 2009, 2009, 2009, 2009 



NICK ANSPACH 
GTOACO PRESIDENT 1986 AND 1987 

 
 Just when I was starting to look forward to the New Year with hopes 
that it would be a happier one, I’m hit with the sad news that an old and dear 
friend has passed on.  Although this may or may not impact you as a Club 
member directly, depending on the length of you affiliation with this 
organization, it does have a bearing on you.  Know it or not…you owe hats-
off to this man.  Nick Anspach was one of the original “Founding Fathers” 
who was instrumental in getting this organization off the ground in the mid 
eighties.  Nick was Vice President in 1985 and President in 1986 and 1987.  
Nick and his wife Sally were heavily involved in all Club activities and 
basically raised their two children along side of our own, during the summer 
months anyway.  One memory comes to mind that should be classified as a 
nightmare but was actually a fond memory because of Nick’s light hearted 
antics.  We followed Nick and Sally in their ’69 GTO hardtop to the GTO 
Nationals in Wichita Kansas.  It was 106 degrees by the time we reached St 
Louis and Nick’s car vapor locked from there all the way to 
Wichita…40mph with frequents stops….with kids…no less!  I had just 
purchased a new Ford Truck… minus air conditioning, of course!  So …our 
six year old and Nick’s boy and his friend road in bed of the truck following 
this Goat that was limping along for hundreds of miles…while my loving 
wife kept reminding me that foregoing the air conditioner option may not 
have been my shining moment.  Well…we were laughing and joking about it 
soon after arriving at the meet.  No harm..no foul.  We weathered it together.  
Friendships were forged.  Anyway, we were recently reunited with Nick 
when he showed up at a local meet.  His “old” ’69 ragtop is still in the club 
today owned by Doug and Toni Boyle.  There are stories about that car as 
well… but that’s for another day.  Nick’s integrity is apparent in the fact that 
the ’69 still has much of the original restoration intact including paint and 
until recently, the interior and top.  His friendship was equally enduring.  
Always smiling… he will be yet another familiar face I’ll miss seeing at this 
year’s meet.  Nick was away from the mix for awhile and had just recently 
rekindled his interest…even spoke of acquiring another GTO… .Another 
grim reminder of our mortality and to too little time we are allotted here.  
So,…just a reminder that if the opportunity to get with friends and live a 
little presents itself…do NOT make the mistake of believing that there is 
always tomorrow.  It just isn’t so.  For those of you that also have fond 
memories of Nick…please join me in bidding him farewell.  
 Rest in Peace, my Friend!  Ron Landis 







A Corvette Christmas 

 
 Christmas is a time for wishes and dreams to come true for children of all ages.  This was especially 

true for Martha Mabe, owner/operator of Mabes’s Sporting Goods in London, Ohio.  Martha has 
operated her business for many years and is well known in the community.  She, along with her late 
husband Robert “Bob” Mabe raised their family in London and she now enjoys several grandchildren 
and great-grandchildren.  “Granny” has always been there for her kids and is selfless in her 
generosity.  Just the type of person that makes folks wants to do something to brighten her life for a 
change.  Sadly, Martha lost her son Jim to health issues earlier this year. In her garage sat Jim’s 
passion….his ’63 Corvette split-window coupe.  Jim was a mechanic for the State of Ohio, working at 
the State Highway Garage on State Rte 42 outside of London.  The old adage “the cobbler’s kids go 
barefoot” came to mind when the door was thrown back on the garage after Jim’s passing.  There sat 
the Riverside Red coupe….in a state of disarray.  The wheels were off with brake parts missing.  The 
engine was so covered in rodent feces that the aluminum valve covers were actually deteriorating 
from the acid deposited by the little critters.  The inside was serving as a condo and a complete rat 
skeleton was found intact….entombed in a door panel!!!  The carpet had been utilized to insulate and 
decorate the nests that abounded throughout the vehicle.  The engine was locked up and the wiring 
was in shambles.  All in all… a discouraging side.  Several “collectors” were offering to take the car 
off of Martha’s hands… at pennies on the dollar, I might add.  Martha was having non of it!!  This was 
her boy’s dream car.  To see it completed was the only option she could envision.  But this would be 
costly and time consuming, and who to trust with such an assignment.  Enter Kevin Landis.  His 
mother was a friend of the family and worked with Martha’s daughter Becky for nearly thirty years at 
the County Treasurers Office.  Kevin has a sideline business called Buckeye Classics and has turned 
out several award winning Pontiac GTO’s only with a recently completed ’69 Corvette big block 
roadster for a friend. He was only too happy to tackle this project. And Martha was equally as 
enthusiastic to offer him the consignment.  So…off to the races!   The corvette was awakened from its 
slumber where it had gone undisturbed since 1982.  It was dragged to the shop and the tear-down 
commenced.  As is common with projects of this nature many surprises arose, but non that was 
insurmountable.  Time to call in some favors.  The paint work was farmed out to Haydocy 
Pontiac…who sponsors the GTO Association of Ohio, which Kevin is Vice-president of.  They made 
him an offer he couldn’t refuse once they heard the just of the situation.  After all…they are car guys 
themselves!  Next, in a stroke of luck, a ’63 327 was obtained from, oddly enough, a ’55 Chevy BelAir 
that Kevin was also in the process of restoring to original for another local resident.  Can you say 
karma?  Next, the tranny was sent out for a rebuild, along with the one for the ’55 project.  I love it 
when a plan comes together.  After completing a juggling act of ordering parts and coordinating a 
game plan that just seemed to fall into place, it was time to put the puzzle back together.  It became 
obvious that with a concerted effort and the help of many friends, this project showed promise 
completion before Christmas!!  The excitement was mounting.  Now…to make it happen.  Many long 
and tedious hours followed and the end result was well worth it.  On Sunday, December 21st… the 
first day of winter, Kevin presented Martha with the keys after parking the shiny red ‘Vette’ on the 
sidewalk in front of the store with the family members and a few key participants on hand.  It was a 
joyous reunion, needless to say.  After the presentation, Kevin loaded Martha into the “red sled” for its 
journey to its resting place in Martha’s other son’s garage.  We followed and were puzzled when they 
passed the turnoff to the garage.  We later learned that in their conversation, Martha had stated that 
“she sounds good…how’s she run?  Kevin was more than happy to show her, so they proceeded to 
the edge of town and a spirited display of performance ensured.  Martha was pleased, I guess, as her 
only statement was “I thought my hair was gonna come out!  Parking the ‘Vette’ in the garage was 
eerie, as the garage door did not want to remain closed…almost like she was saying “one more ride!’  
Anyway…it all seemed worthwhile and I have to believe that Jim was smiling along with the rest of us 
as his “baby” is now standing tall.  The only regrets being that he was not here to see it.  Merry 
Christmas Martha!! 

 



GTOACO INFORMATION 
 

DONNA LANDIS PUTS THE PAW PRINTS TOGETHER.  ALL 
INFORMATION FOR THE PAW PRINTS SHOULD BE 

DIRECTED HER BY THE 25TH OF EACH MONTH TO BE 
PUBLISHED IN THE FOLLOWING MONTH.  MAIL YOUR 

INFORMATION TO DONNA LANDIS 58 ARLINGTON AVE., 
LONDON OHIO 43140 OR E-MAIL HER AT 

SHARKLANDIS@NETSCAPE.NET 
 
 
 
 

BILL HARTLEY DOES THE COPYING AND MAILING OF 
THE PAW PRINTS.  IF YOU HAVE A CHANGE IN YOUR 
MAILING ADDRESS OR YOU ARE NOT GETTING YOUR 

NEWS LETTER CONTACT BILL AT 740-685-6525 
 
 
 
 

GTOAA INFORMATION 
 

YOUR CHAPTER IS AN AFFILIATED CHAPTER WITH THE 
GTO ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA.  YOU CAN JOIN THE 
NATIONAL GTO ORGANIZATION, THE GTOAA, AND 

RECEIVE THE GOLDEN QUILL AWARD WINNING 
PUBLICATION THE LEGEND.  TO JOIN, SEND $35.00 

CHECK TO GTOAA  PO BOX 455, TIMNATH  CO  80547-0455 
 



 
 
 
WHALEY  INSURANCE AGENCY 

RICHARD L WHALEY 
NANCY A WHALEY 

 25 E COLUMBUS ST                                          
LITHOPOLIS OH   (614)837-4416 

A FULL-SERVICE AGENCY 
 
 
 
 

DJ 
AUTO PARTS, INC. 
DAN GREGORY, II 

11283 MAIN STREET 
STOUTSVILLE OH  43154 

CALL 740-474-4614 
FOR APPOINTMENT 
FAX 740-474-2314 

RUST FREE PARTS & CARS 
BOUGHT AND SOLD 

 
 

 
INSKEEP 

BROTHERS, INC. 
PRINTERS 

JEFFREY K INSKEEP 
3152 E DUBLIN-GRANVILLE RD 

COLUMBUS  OH 43231 
614-898-6620 

 
 
 
 
 

HAYDOCY AUTOMOTIVE 
3985 WEST BROAD ST 
COLUMBUS OHIO 43228 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
CAPITAL CITY APPLIANCE SERVICE 

JERRY BROWNFIELD 
2806 FISHER RD 

COLUMBUS OH 43204 
PH. 614-308-9028 
FAX. 614-308-9034 

E-MAIL CCAS@IWAYNET.NET 
MON-FRI 8-5 SAT 8-12 

 
 
 

ABSOLUTE SONIC SOLUTIONS 
    CLEANING BLINDS, FIRE DAMAGE 
   ELECTRONICS, PARTS & MUCH MORE 
     KEVIN LANDIS, PRESIDENT 
  112 CHANDLER AVE., LONDON OH 
        CALL 740-490-7185 
   WWW.ABSOLUTESONICSOLUTIONS.COM 

 
 

 
                                           
LANCASTER AUTO 

RECYCLING INC. 
QUALITY USED ORIGINAL PARTS 
STEVE SCHAEFER, PRESIDENT 

428 LINCOLN AVE 
LANCASTER OH 43130 

740-687-1297 OR 1-800-860-1297 
FAX 740-681-4330 

 
 

CLASSIC COMPUTER PORTRAITS 
ED EVANS 

310 WATT ST 
CIRCLEVILLE OH 43113 

740-474-7940

 
 

 
 
 

 


